TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S WORKSHOP
December 28, 2021

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Christopher Gronski & Lisa Seymour
(Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None
Public: Donald Sullivan and Dean Stevenson

Thomas Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.

Board Business:

Thomas Seymour made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session at 6:03 pm seconded by Shaun
Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. (RSA 91-A:3, ll(a))

Thomas Seymour made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at
7:02 pm seconded by Christopher Gronski. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made to seal
the minutes passed unanimously.

Thomas Seymour made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session at 7:03 pm seconded by Shaun
Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. (RSA 91-A:3, Il(b))

Christopher Gronski made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at
7:41 pm seconded by Shaun Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made to seal the
minutes passed unanimously.

Business Meeting:

The Board of Selectmen discussed the expenses related to the removal of the sidewalks on the
North End of Mountain View Drive and decided to have the materials for the project come from
the Sidewalk Expendable Trust Funds.

Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to remove $2,076.00 from the Sidewalk Expendable Trust
Funds for the loam used on the Mountain View Drive sidewalk removal. The Selectmen are
agents to expend from this fund. Christopher Gronski seconded the motion. All in favor.

Shaun Bresnahan is going to tell David Thomson that the Board of Selectmen prefers to not
write the warrant article to remove the Sidewalk Expendable Trust Fund because this was a
petition warrant article submitted in 2019 by the taxpayers. David Thomson (or someone else)
would need to obtain the 25 registered voter signatures.

Shaun Bresnahan said he would propose we having a warrant article to remove the South End
of Mountain View Drive with expenses paid from Sidewalk Expendable Trust. Without having a
reasonable estimate for expense, we could propose 40K and have 20K come from the Sidewalk
Expandable Trust Fund and up to 20K to be raised by taxation. Shaun will work on estimate. He
hopes this will get a good conversation on what direction we take on sidewalks.

Christopher Gronski is going to compose a letter to remove the clause about taking the vaccine
out of the ARPA Grant funding program before he will sign it.

Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session at 8:04 pm seconded by
Christopher Gronski. Motion passed unanimously. (RSA 91-A:3, li(c))



Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at

8:15 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made to seal the
minutes passed unanimously.

With no further business to conduct, Shaun Bresnahan made the motion to adjourn the meeting.
Christopher Gronski seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 8:29 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chair Shaun Bresnahan Christopher
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